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From Rev. Frederick Nairn 
 

 As I was getting my laze self out of bed on Saturday 
morning (Sept 26) the Pope was already up and on his way from 
New York to his next port of call, Philadelphia.  It has been 
extraordinary to see the stamina of this nearly-octogenarian 
bishop undertake such a grueling itinerary, streets and locations 
crammed with people, the faithful and non-faithful alike hoping 
for a glimpse of the Pontiff who, in a very short time, has earned a 
reputation for humility, warmth and compassion for the poor and 
voiceless on planet earth.  Indeed for planet earth itself – Our 
Mother – which in his understanding and that of a multitude of 
scientists is at great risk from pollution and overuse.   
 It has been amazing to see how the Pope’s visit to the 
United States, the Capital, New York and Philadelphia, has 
removed from the headlines and the usual 24/7 media cackle 
anything else of moment; not the latest Clinton kerfuffle or the 
latest outrageous drooling of the presidential hopefuls or dramatic 
announcements of resignations nor the latest opinion poll can 
hold a candle to the Papal visit and Francis’ gentle words of 
encouragement and rebuke.  He, being the gentle and humble 
man that he seems to be (though he was once a nightclub 
bouncer) would have us take more interest and note of what he is 
saying rather than of him, the man or who he is. 
 It is a mark of our society and how far we have drifted from 
the basics of Christianity which the majority of us own, that we 
think of these aspects of the pope’s messages as being, somehow, 
radical or even revolutionary.  As he himself pointed out to the 
press on his transatlantic flight, when asked if he was a liberal (as 
if that was a bad thing) he is merely following well-established 
Catholic teaching, which is itself, the very same gospel preached 
by Jesus and recorded in our New Testament.  Simply defined 
there and in Francis’ speech to the joint session of Congress, just 
follow the Golden Rule, “Do unto others as you would want them 
to do unto you.”  And people seemed to hear that, understand 
that and warm to it though it is not new, not surprising and, 
indeed, it is not even unique to the New Testament – Jesus was 
merely answering a questioner who wanted to know (there was a 
trap in the question) which was the greatest commandment, his 
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response was to refer them back to their own Hebrew scriptures where the exact Golden Rule is to be found. 
(Deuteronomy)  
 Prominent in his speech to Congress was an acknowledgement that such simple and Godly action is 
severely missing from that particular community of public servants who seem preternaturally given to striving 
for the survival of themselves and the fittest rather than bringing to law,  measures which will raise up the poor 
and the immigrant, the homeless and the forgotten.  They do this, considerable numbers of them, by denying 
climate change and taking away from the poor the little they have and vowing never to work with the White 
House.  
 Nonetheless, it is possible for people and even such august bodies as the Congress of the United States 
to change; all they really need do is their job and, I believe, the pope said as much, that job being to work 
together to improve the lot of their constituents, the health of the planet and to raise up the poor and to enact 
nothing nor obstruct anything, that will harm the least of God’s children.  The pope said it, Jesus said it, Gandhi 
said it, Dorothy Day said it, the Hebrew Scriptures say it, what are they waiting for, what are we waiting for?       

Senior Warden Report – The “Necessity Bag” Project 
 
 
We all are thankful that we have the Douglas County Outreach Food Shelf in our community.  The Food Shelf pro-
vides families with needed food.   Many local stores donate canned, fresh, and frozen food; many organizations and 
individuals donate money. 
 
In the past, the Food Shelf was able to provide a variety of items including diapers, toilet paper, facial tissue, paper 
towels, toothbrushes, toothpaste, shampoo, deodorant, and personal items.  Lately, however, the need for food has 
been so great that these items are not always available.   
 
Emmanuel has started the “Necessity Bag” project to help ensure that these essential items will always be available at 
the Food Shelf.   We are going to be both collecting items and raising money to buy items. We plan to ask all the area 
churches to participate with us in this project. 
 
The items collected or purchased will be taken to the church where the Sunday school children will sort and pack the 
items.  
 
As part of our fund raising efforts, we will be selling blue reusable bags with Emmanuel Episcopal printed on them.  
The bags will sell for $10.00 with over $8.00 of the cost going towards items needed at the Food Shelf.   
 
Karen 
320-808-6484  

callto:320-808-6484


 

 
 
 
 

Hymn of the Month 
By Tim Johnson  

Hymn of the Month 

Hymn # First Line Title:  “I want to walk as a child of the light”     Tune Name:  Houston   

Text Author and Tune Composer:  Kathleen Thomerson (Born: 1934) 

If our Hymn of the Month for October causes you to experience a bit of deja vous, it is for good 
reason.  We did, in fact, previously feature “I want to walk as a child of the light” some time back.  
As this is a very lovely hymn and one which we feel was well received, we decided to present it 
one more time in order to provide the opportunity to become more familiar with it.  On occasion, 
we may revisit other hymns which we feel are exceptional additions to our hymn library as well. 

To briefly review the origin of this hymn, the text as well as the tune were composed by Kathleen 
Thomerson.  Although she is an Episcopalian, she spent most of her career as organist and music 
director at Mount Olive Lutheran Church in Austin, TX.  Thomerson was inspired to write “I want 
to walk as a child of the light” while visiting her mother’s parish, Church of the Redeemer 
(Episcopal), in Houston, TX.  Thus, the tune name Houston.  Since it was first published, it has ap-
peared in several hymnals and other resources across many denominations. 

Regarding things that are new, we have just recently purchased the hymn resource “Wonder, Love, 
and Praise”.  This is the official supplement to the Hymnal 1982 . . . In fact, the last hymn in the 
Hymnal 1982 is #720 while the first selection in “Wonder, Love, and Praise” (WLP) is #721.  The 
intention of WLP is not to replace our primary hymnal, but rather to enhance it.  The music fea-
tured in WLP is often times, although not always, contemporary and draws on alternate resources.  
Rather than house them in the pew racks as we do with the Hymnal 1982 and the Book of Common 
Prayer, the ushers will distribute them along with bulletins on the days that use them.  The first se-
lection that we will be using from this book in November will be “I, the Lord of sea and sky (Here I 
am, Lord)”.  You may recall that we featured this selection as Hymn of the Month a while back.  
We intend to make more use of this source after the new year. 

As we have a very comprehensive copywrite license, we will also continue to occasionally draw on 
other sources for music as well.  By doing so, the Friends of Music Committee hopes to enrich our 
worship experience.  It is our wish that you will find WLP as well as choices drawn from other 
places worthy additions to our music!   

Once again, if you have a favorite hymn that you would like to have included as a part of our wor-
ship, please make your wishes known to Wendy, Nancy, or Tim.  We will then do our best to honor 
your request when the lectionary permits us to do so. 

Sources: 

http://www.hymnary.org/text/i_want_to_walk_as_a_child_of_the_light 

http://www.umcdiscipleship.org/resources/history-of-hymns-i-want-to-walk-as-a-child-of-the-light 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://thumbs.dreamstime.com/z/organ-pipes-754230.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.dreamstime.com/stock-photo-organ-pipes-image754230&h=1065&w=1300&tbnid=Px5L7u4Cko4JfM:&zoom=1&docid=yUCUoXYWzvTkAM&ei=QR2LVbafOMuuogTwlr2QDg&tbm=isc


October 4 
Nineteenth  Sunday after Pentecost   

 
Job 1:1; 2:1-10 

Psalm 26  
Hebrews 1:1-4; 2:5-12 

Mark 10:2-16 

October 11 
Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost  

 
Job 23:1-9, 16-17 

Psalm 22:1-15 
Hebrews 4:12-16 

Mark 10:17-31 

 

October 18 
Twenty First Sunday after Pentecost  

 
Job 38:1-7, (34-41) 

Psalm 104:1-9, 25, 37b 
Hebrews 5:1-10 
Mark 10:35-45 

October 25 
Twenty Second  Sunday after Pentecost  

 
Job 42:1-6, 10-17 

Psalm 34:1-8, (19-22) 
Hebrews 7:23-28 

Mark 10:46-52 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lectionary Readings for October   

Position October 4 October 11 October 18 October 25 

     

Priest Rev. Shaitberger Rev. Shaitberger Rev. Emery  Rev. Preble 

Organist Laurie Kruger Bev Stueck Margaret Kalina Nancy Anderson  

Lector 1 Mark Reicks Karen Reicks Wendy Zander JoEllen Doebbert 

Lector 2 John Hull Mark Reicks Laird Barber Belvin Doebbert  

Alter Karen Reicks Edith & Tim  Edith Kelly  

Usher John & Mark John & Tim   

Coffee Donna Ziegelman Karen & Mark Alison & Louise Verlie Sinning 

S School Verlie & Wendy Verlie & JoEllen  Verlie & Karen Verlie & Edith  

Remember in Your Prayers 
(please use as a prayer list): 
All clergy serving Emmanuel, especially  
Charles, Linnae and Tom  
Bishop Brian Prior  
Mary Sinning 
Bill Heegaard & Josie  
Edith’s daughter Dana  
Don Krueger  
Pat Weinmann  
John & Cleone Sherman  
JoEllen’s father Al  
John  
Military Personnel  
The Total Ministry Team  
Peace in the World  
The Food Shelf and those who use it  
Heartland Girls Ranch  
Dylan’s Glove’s of Love  
The future of the Episcopal Church  
The people of Ziwa and the Rift Valley 

October Birthdays 
 

Rachael Sinning 
Gavin Doebbert      

Fr. Charles Preble 
Brad Parsons 
Colin Parsons 

 
Anniversaries 

 
Linnae & Barry Grabner-Hegg  
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P O Box 231 
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